
April 14, 2021 

 

CITY OF LOS ANGELES 
PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
ROOM 1010, CITY HALL 
200 NORTH SPRING STREET 
LOS ANGELES, CA 90012 

 

Re: Case No. CPC-2017-455-CA 

 

Dear PLUM Committee, 

Please accept this letter in support of the Graffiti Abatement Program. As you are 
aware, this program helps property owners, construction companies and our 
neighborhoods. This program has lessened many of the complaints of neighbor due to 
trash and graffiti that had greatly impacted this area. 

Graffiti, trash and dumping continues at an excessive rate. This program helps and 
should be continued. As an owner, I ask you to please allow this program to continue 
without delay. Thank you in advance for keeping this program running. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

Jason Spencer 


